

Fax (03) 9467 4899 www.ncc.vic.edu.au ncc@ncc.vic.edu.au 31 McLeans Road Bundoora VIC 3083

Principal: Mr Damian Higgins Registered No. 1787 ABN: 59 805 270 397

8th September 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

On Sunday, we gained some clarity from the Victorian Government about what is likely to be happening in schools over the next 2 months.

The Government's 'roadmap' for the phased easing of COVID-19 restrictions included some decisions about school operations which we as a College will be expecting to follow.

Firstly, the College will continue to provide remote and flexible learning for the remainder of Term 3.

The following changes remain subject to the advice of the Chief Health Officer:

5 – 9 October (first week of Term 4)

- Remote and flexible learning will continue for all students.
- VCE and VCAL students can attend on-site for essential assessments during this week, including the General Achievement Test on Wednesday 7th October.
- On-site supervision for children of permitted workers and vulnerable students will continue to be provided.

From 12 October

- Students in Prep to Year 2 return to full-time on-site schooling.
- Year 11 and 12 students will attend on-site schooling full time, and Year 10 students enrolled in a VCE or VCAL program will attend on-site for these classes.
- Remote and flexible learning will continue for all students in Year 3 to Year 10, other than for children of permitted workers and vulnerable students.
- All students from Year 3 to Year 10 in metropolitan Melbourne will continue with remote and
 flexible learning. A date for the return of these year levels to face-to-face learning will be subject to
 further health advice but we hope that this may happen as early as 26th October (Week 4). As soon
 as we know, we will let you know.

Once again, thankyou for continuing to partner with us over the last few months. Although these new Government announced timelines seem to be lengthy and frustrating, we will be continuing to do our very best to create plenty more opportunities for us to connect as a community before we can eventually resume face to face active learning for every student.

Yours faithfully

Damian Higgins Principal